
ROBERTS           2018   APRIL/MAY NEWSL ETTER 

Dear Residents of Roberts, 

 This month, I would like to discuss an item that has been running in the Carbon County news 

the last few weeks.  Due to new legislation last year, we are now being asked to share our projected 

raises in taxes to any permissive funds.  Permissive funds are funds that the school administration 

makes recommendation to the school board to approve, the school board then makes the final decision 

to approve or to not approve, but they never get to a community vote.   

 

Currently in Montana, a school can permissively levy to the following funds: Tuition; Transpor-

tation; Bus Depreciation; Adult Education & Building Reserve.  All of these funds are formula funded, 

meaning we have a cap as to how much we can permissively levy. Below you will see the likely chang-

es to your local taxes.  As is traditionally the case these changes will be formalized at the August 

School Board Meeting.   

 
 

Looking at the total line you can see the effect of the overall increases and decreases.  We tried 

our best, as we always do, to be fiscally responsible to the school and to the local taxpayers.  We have 

also decided to once again not run a levy to our district General Fund.  

  

On a positive funding note we are currently working to utilize our funds received from the 

Montana Comprehensive Literacy Program Grant.  This award of $750,000 over the next three years is 

already being put to use.  We have hired a literacy coach who is starting in April. Her name is Kathe-

rine Raines and she comes to us after working eight years between Casper and Sheridan.  She will be 

working on a part time basis through the remainder of the school year.  We are also working with a Lit-

eracy Consultant.  His name is William Vancleave.  He comes to us out a consulting company out of 

Bozeman.  He will be working with our staff a few times a month and helping us institute best practic-

es.  His background is as a teacher and instructional coach who has also written multiple books on how 

to teach literacy to students of all ages. We are very excited to have these two individuals joining our 

team. 

 

Thank you for your time, 

Alexander Ator 

Fund Supported Estimated Change in 
Revenues* 

Estimated Change in 
Mills* 

Estimated Impact 
Home of $100,000* 

Estimated Impact 
Home of $200,000* 

Bus Depreciation $3600     increase 1.99 mills    increase $2.69    increase $5.38     increase 

Transportation $3100     increase 1.67 mills    increase $2.27    increase $4.53     increase 

Tuition 0 0 0 0 

Building Reserve 
Elementary 

$1467     increase .78 mill       increase $2.10    increase $4.19     increase 

Building Reserve 
High School 

$1467     increase .78 mill       increase $2.10    increase $4.19     increase 
  

Total $9634     increase 5.22 mill     increase $9.16   increase $18.32   increase 



 

THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING 

BUSINESSES WHO DONATED ITEMS 

TO THE BOOK FAIR AND/OR 

3RD QUARTER READING  

CHALLENGE:  
 

!ƭōŜǊǘǎƻƴǎ 
.ŀǊƴŜǎ ϧ bƻōƭŜ 
.ŀǎƪƛƴ wƻōōƛƴǎ 

.ŜŀǊǘƻƻǘƘ IƛŘŜŀǿŀȅ 
.ǳƛƭŘ-ŀ-.ŜŀǊ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ 
/ƘƛŎ ϧ {ŀǎǎȅ {ŀƭƻƴ 
/ƭŀǎǎƛ tŜǘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ 

9ȄƻǝŎ tŜǘǎ ϧ !ƭƭ .ǊŜŜŘ DǊƻƻƳƛƴƎ 
DǊƛȊȊƭȅ tŜŀƪ !ƴƛƳŀƭ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ 
[ƻǳ ¢ŀǳōŜǊǘ wŀƴŎƘ hǳǜƛǧŜǊǎ 

tƛȊȊŀ wŀƴŎƘ 
wŜŜǎŜ ϧ wŀȅΩǎ LD! 
wƻōŜǊǘǎ /ŀŦŞ 
wƻƳŀƴ ¢ƘŜŀǘŜǊ 
¢ǊŀŎǘƻǊ {ǳǇǇƭȅ /ƻΦ 
¢ǊǳŜ ±ŀƭǳŜ 

±ǳŜ ϧ .ǊŜǿ aƻǾƛŜ ¢ƘŜŀǘŜǊ 
-̧{ǘƻǇ 

¸ŜƭƭƻǿǎǘƻƴŜ ²ƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 
½ƻƻ aƻƴǘŀƴŀ 

 
 

![{hΣ ƻǳǊ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ƎƻŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ǘŀǊ-ƛƴ-
ǘƘŜ-²Ŝǎǘ aŀǎƻƴƛŎ [ƻŘƎŜ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƴŀǝƴƎ п 
YƛƴŘƭŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ оǊŘ vǳŀǊǘŜǊ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /Ƙŀƭπ
ƭŜƴƎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅΣ 

Ϧaƛǎǎ !ƛƪƻΣϦ ǿƘƻ ǇŀƛŘ ŦƻǊ 9±9w¸ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƛƴ 
ƎǊŀŘŜǎ Y-с ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ōƻƻƪ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
ōƻƻƪ ŦŀƛǊΦ ²ƻǿΗ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘΗ  

PAWS FOR BOOKS BOOK FAIR WAS A DOGGONE GOOD TIME!  Sadly, the book fair 

is over, but the students came away with great new books, the teachersô wish lists were filled (a special 

THANK YOU to students & parents who bought books for teacher classrooms!), and lots of great raffle 

prizes were given away.  Most importantly, students got excited about books and reading. Thank you all for 

your support of the book fair and our library. Please keep encouraging your students to spend at least 20 

minutes per day reading. Remember, the BEST way to do this is to MODEL it yourself! J  

3rd Quarter Reading Challenge & 

Kindle Give-Away: Many students 

revved up their reading for 3rd quarter, 

earning themselves tickets for the prize 

drawing on March 19th. 4 Kindles were 

given away courtesy of Star-in-the-West 

Masonic Lodge. Wyatt Roascio, Char-

lotte Kosel, Tyler Allen, and Mady 

Roascio each won a Kindle Fire.  ALL 

other students who met or exceeded 

their 3rd Quarter reading goals went 

away with a prize. What a fun way to 

celebrate reading!  Letôs try to do even 

better 4th quarter!  

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ YƛƴŘƭŜ ²ƛƴƴŜǊǎΗ  /ƘŀǊƭƻǧŜ YƻǎŜƭΣ ²ȅπ

ŀǧ wƻŀǎŎƛƻΣ aŀŘȅƭƛƴ wƻŀǎŎƛƻ ŀƴŘ ¢ȅƭŜǊ !ƭƭŜƴ 



wtt! {ǇǊƛƴƎǎ ƛƴǘƻ {ǇǊƛƴƎΗ 

¢ƘŜ wƻōŜǊǘǎ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !Ǌǘǎ ƛǎ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ {ǇǊƛƴƎΣ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿŎŀǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ŀǊǘǎ ŀǘ wƻōπ

ŜǊǘǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ŀƎŜƴŘŀ ƻŦ ŘǊŀƳŀ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ  

! {ƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ [ƛƎƘǘ ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ ф ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ т-мн ǘƻ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ōŀπ

ǎƛŎǎ ƻŦ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ ǎƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀƎŜ ƭƛƎƘǘ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎΦ 9ȄǇŜǊǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ 5ƛŀ 9ǾŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ .ƛƭƭƛƴƎǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ CǊƛŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƘŀƴŘǎ-ƻƴ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ  bŜǿƭȅ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ  ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ǿŜǊŜ ǳǝƭƛȊŜŘ ōȅ 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ƭŀǘŜǊ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ wtt! ¢ŀƭŜƴǘ {Ƙƻǿ ƻƴ aŀǊŎƘ мсΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ŀ ƻƴŜ-ŀŎǘ ǇƭŀȅΣ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ 

ōȅ му ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ-ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘŜŘ ǎƪƛǘǎΣ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴǎΣ ŀƴ ƛƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ ǘŀƭƪ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ŀ ƳŀǊǝŀƭ ŀǊǘǎ ŘŜƳƻƴπ

ǎǘǊŀǝƻƴΦ  5ǳǊƛƴƎ ƛƴǘŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝǾŜ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǊǘ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜŘ ōȅ 

{ƘŜƛƭŀ wƻōŜǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ aƛǎǘȅ tƛǧǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ά{ǘƻǊƳƛǧΩǎ DƻƭŘέ ǿǊƛǧŜƴ ōȅ ƭƻŎŀƭ YŀǘƘȅ .ŀǳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǊŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ 9ƴƎπ

ƭƛǎƘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ !ǎƘƭŜȅ aŎ/ƻȅ ŀƴŘ wtt! ƳŜƳōŜǊ WŀƘƴŀ ²ƘƛǘŜΣ Ŏŀƴ ōƻŀǎǘ млл҈ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴ ōȅ ŘƻȊŜƴǎ ƻŦ wƻōπ

ŜǊǘǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ƎǊŀŘŜǎ т-уΗ  ¢ƘŜ ŀŎǝƻƴ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ŀƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƳŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƎŀƳŜΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŀǘƘƭŜǘŜǎ 

ŀƴŘ ŎƘŜŜǊƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŎƻƭƻǊŦǳƭ ŀƴŘ ǎǇƻƻƪȅ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ wƻōŜǊǘǎΩ ǇŀǎǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ŧŀǎπ

ŎƛƴŀǝƴƎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ {ǘƻǊƳƛǧΣ ŀƴ ŜŀǊƭȅ-Řŀȅ wƻōŜǊǘǎ ƘŜǊƳƛǘ ǿƘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƭŘ ǇǊƛȊŜ ƘƻǊǎŜǎΦ ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 

ȅŜŀǊǎ ƭƻŎŀƭǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀǊŘ ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƭŘ Ŏƻƛƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ōǳǊƛŜŘ ƴŜŀǊ Ƙƛǎ ƭŀƴŘΧƎƻƭŘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ƴŜǾπ

ŜǊ ōŜŜƴ ŦƻǳƴŘΦ  IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǊƛŎƘ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƛǘǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǳǎŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ ΨƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΩ 

ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ǇŀƴƛǎƘ ƅǳ ŜǇƛŘŜƳƛŎΦ Lƴ ƻƴŜ ŜŜǊƛŜ ǎŎŜƴŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ƎƘƻǎǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ wƻōŜǊǘǎ 

/ŜƳŜǘŜǊȅΣ ǾƛŎǝƳǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǇƛŘŜƳƛŎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜŜƪ ƘŜƭǇ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŦŀōƭŜŘ ƎƘƻǎǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀƴŘ 

{ǘƻǊƳƛǧΩǎ ƎƘƻǎǘ ƛƴ ŀƴ ŀǧŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǊƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƭŘ ŀƴŘ ōǳȅ ƴŜǿ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳǎ ŦƻǊ wƻōŜǊǘǎ wƻŎƪŜǘ ǘŜŀƳǎΦ ¢ƘŜ 

ǇǊŜƳƛŜǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ǉƭŀȅ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŀ ŬǩƴƎ ǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ wƻōŜǊǘǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƛǘǎ мллǘƘ ȅŜŀǊ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀπ

ǝƻƴΦ 

!ƴ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ aƻƴǘŀƴŀ {ƘŀƪŜǎΣ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ƛǎ ƻƴ aŀȅ мΦ  IƛƎƘ-ŜƴŜǊƎȅ 

ŀŎǘƻǊǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŜŘǳŎŀǝƻƴŀƭ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƳŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ƘŀƪŜǎǇŜŀǊŜŀƴ Ǉƭŀȅǎ Ǿƛŀ ŀ ŎƻƳƛŎŀƭ 

Ǉƭŀȅ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀȅΣ  ƴƛƴŜ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŜŀŎƘ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

ǎƻƳŜ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ŘǊŀƳŀΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ǝƳŜ ǘƘŜ wtt! Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ 

ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

Cƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǘƘŜ wtt! ƛǎ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƻŦ ŀ 

ƴŜǿ /ƭŀǾƛƴƻǾŀ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ 

ǿŜƭƭ-ǿƻǊƴ ƻƴŜ ōƻǳƎƘǘ нр ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ άƘƛƎƘ-ǘŜŎƘ Ǉƛπ

ŀƴƻέΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǳǝƭƛȊŜǎ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳƛƴƎΣ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜƎǊŀƭ 

ŜƭŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŎŜǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  

¢ƘŜ wtt! ǳǝƭƛȊŜŘ ŀ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ƎƛƊ ƻŦ ϷнΣллл ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ŜƛŘπ

Ƴŀƴ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜƭǇ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ wƻōŜǊǘǎ /ƻƳπ

Ƴǳƴƛǘȅ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿ ƎŜƳΦ  ²ŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ 

ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ wtt!Σ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ 

ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƅǳǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŘŜπ

ǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΦ  CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻ ƻƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ wtt!Σ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 

aŀǊȅ !ƭƭŜƴ Ϫппс-нуспΦ 



Roberts Students Win Carbon County  

Celebration of Our Youth Awards 
Award for Dance/Performance 

Kelby has been an outstanding stu-

dent in her martial arts classðmature 

and dedicated beyond her years.  

She is patient, attentive, and engag-

ing . Her natural abilities in sparring, 

bo staff, and form exceed her youth.  

Forms (kata) require dedication and 

time to memorize the patterns and 

techniques. Kelby is a good student 

who often demonstrates her forms at 

school for her classmates. She even 

recently competed in a martial arts 

tournament in Billings. 

Kindness Award 

There are many ways that Pey-

ton demonstrates kindness, 

more that words can explain.  

He shows kindness towards his 

peers and adults by having a 

smile on his face, extending a 

helping hand without expecting 

anything in return, and by partic-

ipating within the community 

while having a positive attitude. 

He has grown so much this year 

and is a pleasure to know. 

First and Second Grade Happenings  

 As we wrapped up the Oregon Trail Unit, kids enjoyed 

òPioneer Dayó.  Students dressed up in pioneer clothing, did a simu-

lation with events that occurred on the trail.  Kids tasted some 

buffalo jerky, hard tack, grits and we also churned our own home-

made butter!  

During March students have been exploring the water cycle.  

They were shocked to find out we are drinking the same water as 

the dinosaurs!  òHow can that be?ó  They asked. Kids learned how 

the same amount of water has been on the planet for years.  It just 

keeps going through the water cycle.  

This last month we have had a few challenges in class, 

where students are required to work together and problem solve.  

After we completed our force and motion unit, students were split 

into teams and asked to build a marble run on the wall.  They had to 

figure out how to make their marble roll the slowest and it had to 

land in a cup at the end.  This sure was a challenge of the minds.  

We recently read Horton Hatches and Egg by Dr. Seuss. 

Afterwards, students were split up into teams, given supplies and 

asked to build a nest for their egg.  Most importantly, the nest had 

to be strong enough to protect the egg from Horton (a bowling ball) 

sitting on it. We had a few successful nests and a few where the 

egg broke when Horton sat on it!   




